GHS SOCCER BOOSTER CLUB MINUTES FOR
March 18, 2013


PJ Stevens (President) – Brought the meeting to order at 6:35 and passed out the minutes from the February 18, 2013 meeting.  Jay Jacobs made the motion to accept the minutes and Yvonne Seiders 2nd.  The minutes were accepted as is.

Coach Updates – Both teams are going to the playoffs and tomorrow will determine the playoff scenarios.  At this time both teams are undefeated.  The playoffs will encounter extra Bus money for the first two rounds in Corpus Christi.  If they make the playoffs there will be t-shirt orders.  Lisa Cantu will place orders and work on the design for the playoff shirts.  
Senior Nights - are this week with the ladies tomorrow night and the guys Friday night.  A Banner was purchased for the soccer teams and will be used as a background and for photos.  The banner will also be utilized for future banquets / photo items.  Linda Concienne is handling the ladies night and Brenda Oser and Michele Tate are doing the guys.
Shirts/Merchandise – Lisa Cantu will be placing a final order and those items can be picked up in the concession room.  
Banquet –Dawn Motakef is ahead of the game and working on the banquet – if you want to volunteer please contact her or sign up on the volunteer website.  Catrina Sorensen is her backup so you can contact her as well.  The banquet has been reserved for May 3 at 6:30 in the cafeteria and they will need volunteers starting around 2:30.  Dawn will be setting up a day for parents to help out making the placemats – look for a sign up soon.  

PJ Stevens Updates
PJ made a presentation at the convention business bureau for our grant from the City.  We need to get the coaches from the schools coming into the State Tournament the list of Georgetown hotels so we can get the money into Georgetown.  We have listed the site of our website and need the Coaches at GHS help with bringing the teams into local businesses.  Chipotle has a fundraiser which donates 5 – 10% profit but we were denied this year.  
State Tournament – Parking was discussed – Coaches said we cannot charge if school is in session but we could for the weekends. We would need the manpower and also East View’s help in hospitality.  PJ will be setting up a meeting between the two schools to work out the costs and hospitality and concession for the State tournament. East View again will help out and will use the visitor’s side for the concession.
Chris Dockal Treasurer Updates
Bank Balance as of 2-17-2013 is   $16,721.80
         Concession Stand Petty Cash is           $493.55
         Total Cash                                  $17,215.35 
 
         During March, the 2 outstanding Accounts Receivables were received for Program Sales Ads      $5,450.00 and the Spaghetti dinner credit card sales of $1,595.65  which gave a total A/R of      $7,045.65
 
East View hospitality is still being discussed with an accounts payable of $942.39.  We have a few outstanding payments for Cici’s pizza for the concession stands and a sandwich platter for the ladies hall of fame night.  Jay Jacobs made the motion to accept the financial report and Yvonne Seiders 2nd.  

· Next Meeting is scheduled for April 8th, 2013 in the cafeteria at 6:30.
· Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
